
 
 
 
7 PLANNING AND TRANSPORTATION DEPARTMENT - ESTABLISHMENT OF 

TEMPORARY POST (AN232-2004) 
 
Reference is made to Article XIX of the minute of meeting of the Planning and Transportation 
Committee on 23rd February 2004, which advised that Dundee City Council had been awarded 
£306,650 from the Community Transport Initiatives Fund over the next three years to develop 
community transport in the City.  Part of the funding includes the establishment of a temporary Team 
Leader (Community Transport) to develop this. 
 
It is, therefore, recommended that a post of temporary Team Leader (Community Transport) graded 
PO11-14 (£32,244 - £34,554) be established for a period of two years in the Planning and 
Transportation Department.  The postholder will prepare an action plan to identify all physical 
resources in the public and private sector and prepare a business plan to engage a Partnership 
Transport Brokerage to maximise availability of and access to vehicles. 
 
The cost of the establishment of this post will be £23,918 in the 2004/2005 financial year and £41,002 
in a full financial year.  This post is fully funded from the Community Transport Initiatives Fund. 
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